
 

K:\Dept\Planning and Dev Serv\ZDR\$MA\2015 MAs\2015-6028-00 Altura Farms RED 
 
 

 
 

 
January 16, 2020 
 
Kat Alvarez 
Esencia 
1743 E. McNair Drive Ste 200 
Tempe, Az 85143 
 
RE: Chick-Fil-A at Gardens on Havana 
 Case Number: 2007-6007-01 
 
Dear Ms. Alvarez: 
 
On January 16, 2020, the Planning Department approved your above-referenced Minor Site Plan 
Amendment application. Thank you for all of the work that has been put in to complete this 
amendment.  

Please allow us several working days to amend the official Mylar and replace our electronic pdfs. 
If at any point during the recordation process we need further information we will contact you 
directly.  Please retain this letter for your records.  If you have any questions regarding this 
matter, please contact me at (303) 739-7133 or wbarrett@auroragov.org. 

 
Sincerely,  

 
W. David Barrett 
Senior Planner II 
City of Aurora Planning Department. 
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